

Dear Toman

Thank you very much for your warm letter. After the end of the course I saw This in Cambridge and had a card from her, and North as they left Lisbon for home. There was also a letter from Lon, just the sort of letter that fits with his deep, calm way of being.

I found coming out of the group fairly tough, and had a headache most of the first day of the Nottingham course that followed directly on yours, (the following Monday). The Council idiots in London have asked if we could run the same course again in two years time - how can any one possibly run the same course again? The way they put things shows how little they really understand.

I enclose a photocopy of the address-list.

No, I have not had time to sit down and think of therapy directions, but, in an odd way, the decision and its sharing in the 342 group has made me a lot calmer - there are other ways of moving into the future than producing a series of unending books like those of the last 8-10 years. (I wonder what Maley feels about this sort of problem?) Calmer, because I have coped with a number of training problems with more skill (skill of the sort that wells from places one cannot delineate) over the last five weeks than has been the case in the past, and because my current language class is very much calmer than similar groups I have worked with in the past - so there is some sort of mysterious change/movement/shift. I have a quite strong debt to you people and to be in a curious new combination. 342 + Be d is a lot different to Be at home in Rilke Allee. I think you understand.

Keep in touch - let me know how things go once you and S have learnt to cross the road to the bank successfully.

Tchuss,

Yours sincerely,

Mario Rinvolucri